

## St. Paul News



The Parish Office will be closed on November 24, 25 & 26: Wednesday, Thursday and Friday for Thanksgiving. Wishing you all a happy and blessed Thanksgiving!

Children's Christmas
Choir Registration closes on
Friday, November 26th. Our first
practice is Sunday, November 28th.
If you have a child in Kindergarten 5th grade, visit our website for more
information and to register online.





Christmas is fast approaching! Our St. Paul Virtual Book Fair **ends on Sunday, November 21st**. Get your Christmas books and presents ordered before the fair closes.

We have reached our goal of \$500, thank you! You can continue to order and help us exceed that goal!

Come to Our Book Fair!



Over the last several years St. Paul parishioners have been extremely supportive of the Westside Cares Christmas Adopt-a-Family project and your efforts have been very much appreciated!

Westside Cares works directly with 16 west side elementary schools and families identified by the school counselors as needing assistance. Those school families are matched up with a families from our parish in hopes of making their Christmas a little brighter and possible providing a little magic during this holy season. If you would like more information, or would like to adopt a family, please **contact Deb**Mitguard with Westside Cares at 719-389-0759

or <a href="mailto:Debra.Mitguard@westsidecares.org">Debra.Mitguard@westsidecares.org</a> by today! Thank you so much for your generosity.





Our Praying Prodigals Home Prayer Group will meet this Sunday,

November 21st in Conference

Room C between at 9am. Come experience the power of group prayer! Click here for additional details.

## Knights of Columbus Winter Coat Drive



St. Paul Knights of Columbus Council will be sponsoring a used winter coat drive

December 4 - December 12.

All sizes, especially children are welcome.

It is asked that garments be clean and in reasonably good condition.



TOGETHER FOR LIFE'S November meeting will be **THIS Sunday**, **Nov 21** from 12:30 - 3 p.m. at the Hope House at Holy Trinity Church, 3101 Pointsetta Drive 80907. Connie Pratt from "Disciples on the Way" is well known speaker on the "Culture of Death at the end of Life." Please plan to attend this important presentation on what is happening in our society on life

issues.

St Paul's Respect Life Mass will be **NEXT Friday**, **Nov 26** at 8 am. Please plan to attend and pray for the sanctity of Life from conception to natural death.

The Thanksgiving Food Drive ends this Sunday, November 21st. This project is different from the King Soopers gift cards (for a Thanksgiving Dinner.) This project is for seasonal daily living. Click here for additional information and the flyer of desired food.





Our next Parish Faith Night event will be **Sunday December 5th** from 6:30pm - 8pm. It will be a potluck. We will be discussing Saints and doing some Saints Trivia, so bring your phones! For more information and to sign up, click here! The document *The Mystery of the Eucharist in the Life of the Church* was developed by the Committee on Doctrine of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB). Click to read it here!





